

## **David Shiner**

Councillor, City of Toronto

Tel: (416) 395-6413

Fax: (416) 397-9290

e-mail: councillor\_shiner@toronto.ca

June 10, 2010

To: The Chair and Members of the Licensing and Standards Committee

I would like to move the following motion at the next Licensing and Standards Committee meeting on June 25<sup>th</sup>.

Request the Executive Director of Licensing and Standards in consultation with the Medical Officer of Health and City Solicitor to report back to the Licensing and Standards Committee on a mechanism that will permit tenants to have window air conditioners installed, where central air conditioning is not available. Landlords shall not unreasonably deny the tenant permission to install an air conditioning unit, and landlords will ensure that all ESA requirements are met.

Thank you

Councillor David Shiner

DS:j